
Groveton ISD SHAC Minutes 3/11/2025 
 

 Our meeting started at 8:12am on 3/11/2025 in the Groveton Cafeteria. People attending are: 
Colleen Garza, Leah Foley, Brittany Barrett, Rebecca Huff, Rhonda Lowery, Chandra Lee, Mona 
McDaniel.  
 
First thing on the agenda is our guest speakers Colleen Garza and Leah Foley from Saafe 
House. They talk about how different ways they can help kids at are school that are in situations 
from sexual abuse. They come to the school and meet with them and talk with anything that is 
bothering them mentally or physically. They have 4 children that they see in our district right now 
and come and see them on Wednesdays and Thursdays. They are free around lunch on 
Wednesdays and Free from 8:30-10:40 on Thursdays if we need them for anything.  
 
Second thing we talked about was the upcoming water day for pre-k thru 5th grade. That will 
take place on May 21st and 22nd. Fallon said she can work concessions on the day of the 4th 
grade. Snow cones will be provided each day to the kids. They discussed moving some of the 
water games to the parking lot because it gets so muddy in the field. We will need all of the food 
and drinks from sams club. We will go get this stuff a week before it. All watered slides are 
ordered. Need to see which other parents can help with the concession stand. Check on if there 
is some canopies to bring and set up for the kids that do not want to participate or shade for the 
concession stand.  
 
The next thing we discussed was the Mother son dance. We decided on April 5th in the 
auditorium. Just need to find someone to take pictures the night of. The theme for this will be 
“boots and buddies”. We can decorate in a western theme. Just servicing finger foods and 
sweet tea. Will need a cooler for ice for the tea. It will be $25.00 for entry, 1 picture and any 
extra pictures will be $5. Jennifer roberts will be the DJ and is using Mrs. Lowery speaker.  
 
The last thing on the agenda was Walk Across Texas. We will be starting this the week we come 
back from spring break. Nurse Barrett will send out an email to staff this week letting them know 
how to sign up. It will last for 8 weeks and hopefully we can get some prizes donated from the 
parents for the winners. Nurse is seeing if the coaches want to do a youth walk across texas 
team.  
 
Our next SHAC meeting will be April 29th at 8:00 am in the cafeteria.  


